
Minutes of the January 24, 2014 WCPCA General Membership Meeting at the 

home of Joyce Leader 

Approximately 30 people attended this meeting also a potluck, which opened with the election of the 

slate of 2014 board members, including President Julia Harvey  (Tonga, 1990-93); Vice President Juliet 

Bender (Mexico, 2009-12); Secretary Gary Cornelius (So. Africa, 2012-13); At Large members James 

Cloutier (Kenya, 1964-66); Jennifer Knowles (Macedonia, 2009-11); Elke Richers (Peru, 2010-12); Howard 

Schuman (Thailand, 1968-70 – Malaysia, 1973, training staff); Dorothy Soper (Ghana, 1963-65); Laurette 

Garner, UO Campus Recruiter (Madagascar, 2004-06).  The voice vote was unanimous. There was no 

candidate for treasurer.  

Julia reported on highlights of 2013, including WCPCA’s 140 members including 25 new members; our 

bank account stands at $6,000+; we had an entry in the Eugene Celebration parade; we worked closely 

with the UO recruiter to promote PC on campus; we have the book group and a successful Thai cooking 

class; the annual “nom” party; we funded PC projects; and began planning for our hosting of the 2014 

regional meeting April 12th.  

The meeting ended with the annual slide show of pictures submitted by WCPCA RPCVs. 

 

Minutes by Gary Cornelius, Board Secretary, 1/26/14   

 

   

 

  


